From: Nicky Deitz [Deitz.Nicky@abc.net.au]

Sent: Monday, 25 May 2009 1:33 PM

To: Ray Stubbs

Subject: parrot ban yarn

EX-RN-WODONGA

parot ban 1

deitz

The office of the Federal Environment Minister, Peter Garrett, says media reports that a ban on logging in river redgum forests in southern New South Wales won't happen, are wrong.

The Minister has proposed the logging ban from the end of May because of fears about the Superb Parrot.

The timber industry and community leaders say the move risks thousands of jobs and the New South Wales Government has also expressed concern.

The Primary Industries Minister, Ian Macdonald, met with Minister Garrett this week to discuss the issue.

A spokeswoman for Mr Macdonald says the meeting was productive and discussions are ongoing.

A spokesman for Mr Garrett says there's no plans to abandon the ban but it could be delayed.

Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.

The information contained in this email and any attachment is confidential and may contain legally privileged or copyright material. It is intended only for the use of the addressee(s). If you are not the intended recipient of this email, you are not permitted to disseminate, distribute or copy this email or any attachments. If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete this email from your system. The ABC does not represent or warrant that this transmission is secure or virus free. Before opening any attachment you should check for viruses. The ABC's liability is limited to resupplying any email and attachments.

This e-mail has been scanned for viruses by MCI's Internet Managed Scanning Services - powered by MessageLabs. For further information visit http://www.mci.com